
DOWN WITH MILITARISM 
 
A Turkish Beach 
 
On 25 April 1915, Australian and other troops of the British Empire attempted an 
invasion of Turkey.  It was designed to knock the Ottoman Empire out of World War I 
and free the Russian Empire to send more troops to fight Germany.  Tens of thousands of 
young men were sacrificed in this sidelight to the larger war.  The soldiers were told they 
were fighting for “God, King and country” and that it was “the war to end all wars”.  In 
reality, they were pawns in the clash of two rival imperialist alliances – and the 
imperialists would be back again for an even bloodier war barely twenty years later. 
 
An Imperialist Army 
 
Before the WWI, Australian troops had been used to support the British Empire in its 
frontier wars in the Sudan and South Africa.  After WWI, the Australian capitalists grew 
more ambitious on their own behalf, grasping for control in New Guinea and elsewhere 
in the South Pacific.  Since the United States supplanted Britain as Australian 
imperialism's senior partner, Australian troops have been sent to kill and die to uphold the 
power of the US.  In return, Australian governments are given a free hand in their 
traditional South Pacific “back yard” and, more recently, East Timor as well. 
 
Home and Abroad 
 
Today, the Australian military are stationed in Iraq, Afghanistan, East Timor, the 
Solomon Islands -  and the Northern Territory.  In Iraq and Afghanistan, they assist the 
subjugation of countries the United States wishes to dominate.  Iraqi and Afghan blood 
pays Australian imperialism's licence fee in the South Pacific.  In East Timor and the 
Solomon Islands, the military mission is more directly useful to Australian capitalism.  
Governments are installed and manipulated, while local clients are instructed in how to 
ensure the poor endure their poverty compliantly – and, in East Timor, watch their oil 
reserves looted.  Finally, in the Northern Territory, the deployment of the military is a 
token of the determination of the Australian capitalists to complete the as-yet-unfinished 
theft of the land from its indigenous inhabitants.  Australian soldiers have a dirty job, at 
home and abroad. 
 
Down with Militarism 
 
The military, as well as being the vehicle for waging external war, is the last line of 
defence against a population determined to change social institutions and has no place in 
a just and peaceful society.  The Australian military, imperialist enforcers at home and 
abroad, are no exception.  To eliminate war and militarism forever, we must sweep away 
all armies, with a workers' revolution that abolishes the State and capitalism across the 
world and establishes libertarian communism.  It will take nothing less – but we need 
nothing less, as well. 
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